/
WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
July 11, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:35 p.m. on July 11, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, Deputy Clerk Pat Grant and John Bassett. Invocation given by Diane Graf. 
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of June 13, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Moved by Clerk Leela Vernon seconded by Trustee Graf to roll over the CD that comes due on Aug. 12, 2005 for 1 year at 2.60%. Motion carried.
John Bassett took the floor. He stated that he has 41 acres with less that 60' of road frontage. He would like to build a house a couple of hundred yards back from the existing house. He wants to live in the existing house while building, then use the old house as a shop after he moves in to the new house. He would like to use the Brogan Road drive as the entrance. It was agreed that he could do this if he disabled the septic system in the existing house so that it may not be used as a dwelling.  He may live in the existing house until the new house is finished. The occupancy permit will not be issued for the new house until the septic system for the old house is disabled. If he does not comply with this we may charge him up to $500.00 per day per Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain. This would prevent any other land divisions or building on this parcel. Audio tape of this meeting is on file for future reference.
As of this date, Joe Raica had not yet paid his renewal fee. Amount due at this time for renewal and inspection fees is $500.34.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report. There was some discussion regarding compensation for zoning enforcement. We need to gather some information from other townships and discuss further.
The minutes from the 7-7-05 Zoning Board Meeting were presented and discussed. A motion was made by Trustee Graff, seconded by Trustee Baker to appoint Patricia Grant as the recording secretary for the Zoning Board @ $ 11.00 per hour. Motion Carried.
It was agreed to move forward on the request for variance from Cingular Wireless and the Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried. Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:33 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
